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Lawrence Township Special Meeting 
September 28, 2017 

 
Present:  Spenner, Thompson, Tinker, Reynnells, Stroud 

Also Present:  Attorney Brien Heckman, Auditor Steven Bryer, Doug Rose 

Meeting called to order at 1:00 pm 

Public Comment:  none 

Steven Bryer, Siegfried Crandall PC, presented the revised draft audit report.  It is a clean audit free 
of misstatements.  There were a number of adjustments required to convert our standard financial 
statements to the GASB34 and GASB51 requirements.  He recommends that we adopt a GASB54 
policy to commit or assign funds for a specific purpose, for example, the funds we are setting aside for 
a new town hall or building expansion for additional office space. 
 
Treasurer Tinker addressed the board and shared that she had health issues that are causing her to 
resign her position as Treasurer.  Motion by Reynnells, Supported by Spenner, to accept the 
resignation of Mary Tinker.  Roll call vote.  Reynnells, Spenner, Stroud, Thompson - aye.  Motion 
carried.  Tinker expressed confidence in the Deputy Treasurer to perform the functions of Treasurer. 
 
Trustee Stroud resigned her position as Township Trustee.  Motion by Reynnells, seconded by 
Thompson to accept the resignation of Theresa Stroud as Trustee.  Roll call vote. Thompson, 
Reynnells, Spenner – aye.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Reynnells, seconded by Spenner to approve a Resolution Accepting the Resignations of 
Stroud and Tinker and to Appoint Stroud as Treasurer.  Roll call vote.  Thompson, Spenner, Reynnells – 
aye.  Motion carried.  (Attachment 1) 
 
The Board expressed their hope that Tinker’s health will improve and recognized her 20+ years of 
service to the Township as Treasurer. 
 
The Board requested Attorney Heckman to publish the opening of the Trustee position with all 
resumes due to the Township by October 25, 2017.  Candidates will be reviewed and a new Trustee 
will be appointed at the November regular board meeting. 
 
The Board also requested that Attorney Heckman draft a Resolution of Policy that all township 
documents must remain on township property.  

 
With no further business to attend to, a motion to adjourn was made by Reynnells, 2nd by 
Stroud.  All Ayes. Motion carried. 
 
Special Meeting adjourned at 2:46 pm. 

Respectfully submitted,    Attest, 

Kim Thompson, Clerk     Donna Spenner, Supervisor 
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